A very brief meeting of the Official Board of Duke Memorial Church was held on Tuesday evening, June 5, at 7:45 prior to the Quarterly Conference. Dr. John Glasson, the chairman, presided.

Following prayer by Mr. Bradshaw, the minutes of the previous meeting were read by the secretary and approved as read.

There were no reports from committees or commissions. Mr. Jones stated that \$515,130 had been subscribed to the Crusade as of that date.

There being no further business, the Quarterly Conference convened. Attached to these minutes are copies of the Treasurer's report for eleven months ending May 31, 1962, and a Resolution of Appreciation to Dr. C. D. Barclift, the District Superintendent, both of which were presented to the Conference.

Respectfully submitted,

Charlotte Corbin, Secretary.

charlatte Corbii